Town of Chatham
March 7, 2024
Attendance:  William Briggs, Jason Eastman, Tricia Pitman, Riley Pitman, Alan Eastman

The meeting was called to order.
Vouchers were signed.
Minutes for February were approved.

DRA- Median ratio is 80.30. Overall equalization ratio is 68.40%.

The Selectmen received updated information from RMI concerning the property in Conway that James Deschambeault is going to spread biosolids and short paper fiber on agricultural fields used for animal feed.

WMNF- sent information on an Ash Preservation Project.

Trustees of the Trust fund need to amend the MS-9 report. The trustee checking fund is not supposed to be reported on the MS-9. It should be reported on the MS-10 instead. The trustees will need to meet to correct the paperwork.

The Selectmen approved purchasing 3 rugs for the town hall/office. ARPA funds will be used to pay for the rugs. Bill Briggs will purchase the rugs and be reimbursed. Jason will pick up a few other supplies.

Bill Briggs brought an old deed to the Selectmen’s attention. The deed was never recorded. It was dated for Dec. of 1996. It deeds a right of way to property on Upper Kimball Road from the Forest Service to the town. Jason Eastman will have Hastings look at the deed and decide if the deed needs to be recorded at this time.

The town website was completely compromised. The town will need to begin again. Jason will check with Kim Zulker, Bill will check with the town of Madison.

The Selectmen decided to contact the Carroll County Sherrif’s office to provide coverage for town meeting.

Road Agent- There is a large hole on the deck of the bridge on Butter Hill. The hole should be filled in.

A motion to adjourn was made and seconded.
Meeting Adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,
Patricia Pitman
 

